Resolution No 149-2016

TOWN OF FALMOUTH RESOLUTION

2016 Falmouth Bicycle & Pedestrian Plan

Whereas, in February 2015 the Town Council authorized the preparation of an update to the
2002 Trails Master Plan and 2003 Bicycle-Pedestrian Plan; and

Whereas, Town staff, with help of consultants, prepared an integrated 2016 Bicycle &
Pedestrian Plan (“the plan™); and

Whereas, the plan received extensive input from the public through stakeholder meetings,
public forums, and on-line surveys; and

Whereas, the plan contains a 20-year vision, goals, and 47 prioritized, recommended
actions.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN
OF FALMOUTH ASSEMBLED THIS 23" DAY OF MAY, 2016, THAT:

1. The Town of Falmouth, Town Council, has reviewed the draft plan and list of 47
recommended actions; and

2. The Town of Falmouth, Town Council, supports the vision of the 2016 Bicycle &
Pedestrian Plan, but not necessarily every recommended action and does not commit
to the allocation of funding that will be required to implement any specific action; and

3. The Town of Falmouth, Town Council agrees to use the plan as a reference document
in developing its Annual Work Plans, operating and capital improvements budgets,
and Tax Increment Financing (TIF) development plans; and

4. The Town of Falmouth, Town Council, requests that Town staff prepare and submit a
draft Bicycle-Pedestrian Work Plan for Council review that recommends the highest
priority actions of the plan for implementation for 2016-2017 and 2017-2018.

Attest: Date:
Ellen Planer, Town Clerk




